
 

Reminder: Launch of Co-Rx Clarity - September 24,
2025

Dear OARRS User,

The Ohio Board of Pharmacy would like to remind you that starting Thursday, September 24,
OARRS Patient Reports will include information on patients who may meet criteria in the
following rules that require a provider to offer a prescription for an overdose reversal
medication (such as naloxone):

Physicians & Physician Assistants
Rule 4731-11-14 - Prescribing for subacute and chronic pain.

Dentists
Rule 4715-6-03 - Prescribing for subacute and chronic pain.

Nurse Practitioners
Rule 4723-9-10 - Formulary; standards of prescribing for advanced practice
registered nurses designated as clinical nurse specialists, certified nurse-
midwives, or certified nurse practitioners.

The Board created a guidance document outlining these changes, which can be accessed at:
www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/CoRxClarity. An example screenshot of what this change will look
like in a patient report is below:

If you have any questions or concerns about this rollout, please contact the Ohio Board of
Pharmacy’s OARRS Department at support@pharmacy.ohio.gov.

https://codes.ohio.gov/ohio-administrative-code/rule-4729-8-01
https://codes.ohio.gov/ohio-administrative-code/rule-4731-11-14
https://codes.ohio.gov/ohio-administrative-code/rule-4715-6-03
https://codes.ohio.gov/ohio-administrative-code/rule-4723-9-10
http://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/CoRxClarity
mailto:support@pharmacy.ohio.gov
https://mha.ohio.gov/get-help/crisis-systems/988-suicide-and-crisis-lifeline-in-ohio/about-988
https://x.com/OhioRxBoard
https://bsky.app/profile/ohiorxboard.bsky.social


People call, text, and chat the 988 Lifeline to talk about a lot of emotional needs—not just
thoughts of suicide. Whatever your reason, the #988Lifeline is there to help. There is
hope.
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